Last year over fifty faculty members availed themselves of the opportunity offered by the Department of Physical Education. The following men played volleyball or other team games:

Beamer, Raymond Booth, W. E. Boyce, Earnest Deschner, Walter ... Gemmel, Lee Gibson, Hilden R. Hankins, John E. Hoffman, Gordon Janeway, Ray

Kanaga, Eugene King, Joseph F. Lutness, Otto J. Martin, James B. McCord, Fletcher Meyers, Joe Mishou, Edward C. Moore, John J.O. Price, Edwin F.

Ramskill, Eugene Stene, E. O. Shoemaker, m. H. Smith, H.T.U. Stover, Dalton Virtue, John B. Wellhausen, Edward L. White, Leland M. Williamson, Ben L.

If you are a new faculty member not acquainted with the situation, get in touch with one of these above mentioned gentlemen and they will tell you how much fun they had. They know the ropes, so ask them to escort you over for the first meeting tomorrow (Wednesday).

Chancellor Deane W. Malott, Dean J. J. Jakosky and Dean Paul B. Lawson are different, in one respect at least, from President Hutchins of the University of Chicago. Then President Hutchins feels the urge for exercise he just goes and lies down and the urge vanishes. These administrators have already expressed a definite desire to activate themselves physically. Dean J. J. Jakosky wants to wrestle, Chancellor Deane W. Malott and Dean Paul B. Lawson are interested in volleyball.

Professor Fletcher McCord of the Psychology Department, Dr. H.T.U. Smith and Mr. Dreyer of the Geology Department and Professor Joe Taggart of the School of Business desire to indulge with much eclat in the manly and versatile art of fencing under Mr. Jim Raport of our Department.

Ye men of the faculty be physically strong as well as intellectually brilliant. Selahi

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation

Varsity Basketball Loach